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February 7, 2003 | BY FAX AND U.S. MAIL

Commissioner Kevin Goodno
Department of Human Services
444 Lafayette Road -

St. Paul, MN 55155

RE: Re-Basing Home And Co_mm‘unity Waiver For Persons With Develbpmental Disabilities
Dear Commissidner Goodno:

We are writing to €Xpress our-Serious concerns about the 1mpact of the Department s recent action
to reduce the funding available for persons with developmental disabilities using the home and
community waiver and to ask for a change in re-basing to avoid immediate cuts to current services.

As you know, we have been meeting with Shirley Patterson and her staff since late November of 2002
on matters related to the DD waiver and the increase in the November forecast: The issue of
reducing future growth through re-basing was discussed at several meetings in December and early
January. Throughout these meetings, we were told that the purpose of the re-basing was to reduce
future growth, not to cut current services. While we are very concerned about cutting future growth
in the waiver for persons with developmental disabilities, we are cognizant of the state’s massive
budget crisis and have been willing to wrthhold judgment until we understood the specific details of
the Department’s proposal. ~

On January 17, 2003, DHS notified the counties of their re-based budget. The following week we
were told by a number of counties that they would have to reduce current service agreements due to
the re-based amount provided by DHS. During the latter half of January, we continued to try to
understand the impact of the Department’s re-basing on persons with developmental disabilities. On
the one hand we were told by several counties, including Dakota County, that they would have to cut
current service agreements. On the other hand, we were told by DHS officials that there were several
features of the re-basing which allowed counties more funds than they understood. Arc Minnesota
and our office requested a meeting between DHS officials and several counties so that we could have
both parties discuss the impact of re-basing and understand whether or not current service agreements
would have to be cut due to the re-basing. That meeting occurred on Monday, February 3, 2003.
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At the meeting, it was clear from both Ramsey and Dakota Counties that they would have to reduce
current service agreements because DHS set their new “re-based” budgets at levels lower than the
amounts expected to be spent under current service agreements. According to both counties present
at the meeting, DHS did not take into account several activities occurring in the county which led to
their spending more than was reflected in the payment data used by DHS to re-base the program. -

Because there are many vulnerable children and adults with developmental disabilities now relying

upon home and community waiver services and because the re-basing was done without enough prior

information to those affected, we urge that you change the re-basing proposal so that individuals with

developmental disabilities will not experience across-the-board cuts in their current service

agreements. We are also very concerned that the Department has not properly advised counties of
the criteria for revising service agreements and for making service cuts or explained that any-
reductions to services require advance notice of the individual’s right to appeal and how to do so.

The Department has assured the federal government that the health and welfare of those with
developmental disabilities will be protected in the home and community waiver program. Individuals
under the waiver need habilitative services in order to maintain or develop skills needed to improve
their level of functioning. The state must provide such services in ICF/MRs. To provide an effective,
less restrictive home and community-based choice, the state must provide those services through the
waiver as well. The purpose of the waiver program derives from the purpose of ICF/MR services.
Without an individual review of each person’s situation, we are very concerned that Minnesota’s
assurances to the federal agency in our state waiver plan will be violated.

While we again pledge our willingness to work with you and your staff and the Legislature to find
ways to address the serious budget issues we face, we believe that it is extremely important for our
state to follow the laws governing these programs for persons with developmental disabilities.

We have yet to learn how many of Minnesota’s 87 counties will be-cutting service agreements for
current waiver recipients. It is extremely harsh and unfair to impose these across-the-board cuts with
no opportunity to discuss the impact of the cuts on the individual or to explore other options for
meeting the budget requirement. Many counties do not have sufficient understanding of how to
manage this program nor do they understand how to manage the spendmg within the parameters of
the DHS re-basing formula or within the law.

We urge that you take action to assure that service plans for persons with developmental disabilities -
are not subject to across-the-board cuts and that our state’s obligation to assure health, safety,
welfare and habilitative services is met. :
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Commissioner Kevin Goodno
Department of Human Services
444 Lafayette Road

St. Paul, MN 55155

RE: Re-Basing Home And Community Waiver For Persons With Developmental Disabilities
Dea.r Commissioner Goodno:

We are writing to express our.serious concerns about the 1mpact of the Department s recent action
to reduce the fundmg available for persons with developmental disabilities using the home and
i community waiver and to ask for a change in re-basing to avoid immediate cuts to current services.

Asyou know, we have been meeting with Shirley Patterson and her staff since late November of 2002
on matters related to the DD waiver and the increase in the November forecast: The issue of
reducing future growth through re-basing was discussed at several meetings in December and early
January. Throughout these meetmgs we were told that the purpose of the re-basing was to reduce
future growth, not to cut current services. While we are very concerned about cutting future growth
in the waiver for persons with developmental disabilities, we are cognizant of the state’s massive
budget crisis and have been willing to withhold judgment until we understood the specific details of
the Department’s proposal.

On January 17, 2003, DHS notified the counties of their re-based budget. The following week we
were told by a number of counties that they would have to reduce current service agreements due to
the re-based amount provided by DHS. During the latter half of January, we continued to try to
understand the impact of the Department’s re-basing on persons with developmental disabilities. On
the one hand we were told by several counties, including Dakota County, that they would have to cut
current service agreements. On the other hand, we were told by DHS officials that there were several
features of the re-basing which allowed counties more funds than they understood. Arc Minnesota
and our office requested a meeting between DHS officials and several counties so that we could have
both parties discuss the impact of re-basing and understand whether or not current service agreements
would have to be cut due to the re-basing. That meeting occurred on Monday, February 3, 2003.
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We remain willing to work with your Department as the budget discussion unfolds at the Legislature.

Sincerely,

MINNESOTA DISABILITY LAW CENTER

Anre L Henry
Attorney at Law : o

ALH:nb

cc: Deputy Commissioner Wes Kooistra
Assistant Commissioner Maria Gomez
Assistant Commissioner Loren Colman
Shirley Patterson
Steve Larson
Representative Fran Bradley
Representative Lynda Boudreau
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Commnissioner Kevin Goodno
Department of Human Services
444 Lafayette Road

St. Paul, MN 55155

RE Re-Basmg Home And Community Waiver For Persons With Developmental Disabilities
Dear Comnnss:oner Goodno |

We are writing to express our serious concerns about the 1mpact of the Depamnent s recent acnon
to reduce the ﬁmdmg available for persons with developmental disabilities using the home and
community waiver and to ask for a change in re-basing to avoid immediate cuts to current services.

Asyou know, we have been meeting with Shirley Patterson and her staff since late November of 2002
on matters related to the DD waiver and the increase in the November forecast. The issue of
reducing future growth through re-basing was discussed at several meetings in December and early
Jamuary. Througbout these meetings, we were told that the purpose of the re-basing was to reduce
future growth, not to cut current services. While we are very concerned about cutting future growth
n the waiver for persons with developmental disabilities, we are cognizant of the state’s massive
budget crisis and have been willing to withhold judgment until we understood the specific details of
the Department’s proposal

On Japuary 17, 2003, DHS notified the counties of their re-based budget. The following week we
were told by a number of counties that they would have to reduce current service agreements due to
the re-based amount provided by DHS. During the latter half of January, we continued to try to
understand the impact of the Department’s re-basing on persons with developmental disabilities. On
the one hand we were told by several counties, including Dakota County, that they would have to cut
current service agreements. On the other hand, we were told by DHS officials that there were several
features of the re-basing which allowed counties more funds than they understood. Arc Minnesota
and our office requested a meeting between DHS officials and several counties so that we could have
both parties discuss the impact of re-basing and understand whether or not current service agreements |
would have to be cut due to the re-basing. That meeting occurred on Monday, February 3, 2003.

Minnesota Disability Law Center i a project of the Legal Aid Society of Minneapoils - A United Way Agency
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At the meeting, it was clear from both Ramsey and Dakota Counties that they would have to reduce-
current service agreements because DHS set their new “re-based” budgets at levels lower than the
amounts expected to be spent under current service agreements. According to both counties present
at the meeting, DHS did not take into account several activities occurfing in the county which led to
their spending more than was reflected in the payment data used by DHS to re-base the program.

Because there are many vulnerable children and adults with developmenta] disabilities now relying
. upon home and community waiver services and because the re-basing was done without enough prior
. informatinn to those affected we urge that you change the re-basing proposal so that individuals with
developmental disabilities will not experience across-the-board cuts in their current service
agreements. We are also very concerned that the Department has not properly advised counties of
the criteria for revising service agreements and for making service cuts or explained that any
reductions to services require advance notice of the individual’s right to appeal and how to do so.

The Department has assured the federal government that the health and welfare of those with
developmental disabilities will be protected in the home and commupity waiver program. Individuals
under the waiver need habilitative services in order to maintain or develop skills needed to improve
their level of functioning. The state must provide such services in ICF/MRs. To provide an effective,
less restrictive home and community-based choice, the state must provide those services through the
waiver as well. The purpose of the waiver program derives from the purpose of ICF/MR services.
Without an individual review of each person’s situation, we are very concerned that Minnesota’s
assurances to the federal agency in our state waiver plan will be violated.

While we again pledge our willingness to work with you and your staff and the Legislature to find
ways to address the serious budget issues we face, we believe that it is extremely important for our
state to follow the laws governing these programs for persons with developmental disabilities.

We have yet to learn how many of Minnesota’s 87 counties will be cutting service agreements for
current waiver recipients. It is extremely harsh and unfair to impose these across-the-board cuts with
no opportunity to discuss the impact of the cuts on the individual or to explore other options for
meeting the budget requirement. Many counties do not have sufficient understanding of how to
manage this program nor do they understand how to manage the spending within the parameters of
the DHS re-basing formula or within the law.

We urge that j'ou take action to assure that service plans for persons with developmental disabilities
are not subject to across-the-board cuts and that our state’s obligation to assure health, safety,
welfare and habilitative services is met.
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We remain willing to work with your Department as the budget discussion unfolds at the Legislature.

Sincerely,

MINNESOTA DISABILITY LAW CENTER

Anne L: Henyy
Attorney at Law

ALH:nb

cc:  Deputy Commissioner Wes Kooistra
Assistant Commissioner Maria Gomez
Assistant Commissioner Loren Colman
Shirley Patterson
Steve Larson
Representative Fran Bradley
Representative Lynda Boudreau
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